June 30, 2009
TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:

Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of June 30, 2009-Resolution approving tax exemptions for three preconsidered Land Use Items (Council District’s 1, 2, 3). 
HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve tax exemptions for the following properties:  Westbeth Corp. HDFC located at 463 West Street in Speaker Quinn’s District, 368 East 8th Street HDFC in Council Member Mendez’s District, and 72 Clinton Street in Council Member Gerson’s District.  
Westbeth Corp. Housing Development Fund contains one multiple dwelling with 383 units of rental housing for low income artist.  The sponsor, Westbeth Corp. Housing Development Fund Company has an exemption that will expire on June 30, 2009 and is now seeking a new 40 year exemption which will require that Westbeth make annual real property tax payments equal to ten percent of shelter rent and to collect a surcharge not to exceed fifty percent of the base rent from households whose incomes exceed a maximum prescribed by the FHA insured mortgage.  In order to keep the project financially viable and provide affordable housing to artists, HPD is requesting a tax exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $390,507 million in the first year of the exemption and $29.4 million over the 40-year length of the exemption.

368 East 8th Street contains one multiple dwelling with 30 units of rental housing for low income families.  The 368 East 8th Street HDFC acquired and rehabilitated the property in 1975 with a loan from HPD.  Due to sharp increases in real estate values and utilities the HDFC is now requesting a partial tax exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law in order to keep operating costs low and provide affordable housing to families.    The value of the tax exemption is projected at $178,668 million in the first year of the exemption and $8.5 million over the 30-year length of the exemption.

72 Clinton Street contains one multiple dwelling with 19 units of rental housing for low income families.  The 72 Clinton Street HDFC acquired and rehabilitated the property in 1974 with a loan from HPD.  Due to sharp increases in real estate values and utilities the HDFC is now requesting a partial tax exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law in order to keep operating costs low and provide affordable housing to families.    The value of the tax exemption is projected at $113,700 million in the first year of the exemption and $5.4 million over the 30-year length of the exemption.

These items have the approval of Speaker Quinn and Council Member’s Mendez and Gerson. 
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